End-of-Spring Semester Safety Update – May 2025
Dear Campus Community,
As we wrap up the Spring 2025 semester, we want to thank you for your continued support in keeping CRC a safe and welcoming environment. From responding to off-campus incidents and break-ins to increasing patrols and fortifying vulnerable facilities, your vigilance and collaboration have been critical.

Spring Safety Improvements:
· LRPD staffing has increased. LRPD is in the process of hiring five more officers and CSOs.
· New evacuation chairs and restroom kits were installed across campus.
· Security camera upgrades in high-traffic areas, especially the library.
· A new bollard system restricts unauthorized vehicle access to the quad area.

Successful Safety Trainings This Spring:
March 28 – Safety & Crisis Response Training: Covered de-escalation, emergency protocol, and ICE preparedness.
April 18 – Campus Hazards & Incident Reporting: Empowered supervisors and managers to address safety concerns proactively.
April 25 – CPR & Emergency Response Certification: Equipped participants with vital life-saving skills—congrats to all new certificate holders!
Information from past training can be found 
Health and Safety | Cosumnes River College Employees

New Tool: SAFE Los Rios App
📱 Now available on Android via the Google Play Store. This app offers direct access to emergency services, campus police, and real-time alerts.
➡ Download today to stay informed and connected.

CDC Card Access Upgrades
As part of our ongoing campus safety enhancements, the Child Development Center (CDC)has been upgraded with improved electronic card access. These updates provide better entry control and increased protection for our youngest learners and the staff who support them. We appreciate the Facilities and IT teams for their quick coordination on this important upgrade.

Reminders:
· Campus is closed between 11:00 pm and 5:30 am—unauthorized presence is prohibited.
· Always report suspicious activity immediately to LRPD at (916) 558-2221 (press “0”).
· Continue practicing basic safety tips: stay alert, walk in groups at night, and keep valuables secured.
· Pacific Dining summer hours are Monday–Thursday, 8:30 am to 1:30 pm.
Your commitment has made a real impact. Let’s carry this momentum into summer and beyond. If you have suggestions or concerns, please reach out to Capt. Chris Mora or VP Theresa Tena.
Thank you for making safety a shared priority.
With appreciation,
LRPD & Campus Safety Team
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